23 July 2005


Dan P. Godiksen

1601 W. Lawrence Ave.

Springfield, IL 62704

(217) 726-9129

d.godiksen@att.net
The Honorable Rick Perry

Office of the Governor

P.O. Box 12428

Austin, Texas 78711-2428

(512) 463-2000
Dear Governor Perry,

I am writing on behalf of Robert Dittman.  He has become a very close friend of mine and is truly an inspiration, and I believe that he would be a valuable asset to the Texas State Guard.  I cannot do his life story justice, but here is just a sample.  I met Robert in the Reserve Enlisted Basic Indoctrination for the Coast Guard in July of 2003.  Robert is an Auxiliarist, and he is also blind. 

The auxiliary is a truly voluntary part of the Coast Guard because they do not receive any monetary reimbursement for their time.  Robert, who believes in the Team concept, did not want to be treated different because he was an Auxiliarist or because he is blind; in this type of training environment I believe he is not only the first auxiliarist to attend but definitely the first blind Coast Guard member to graduate.  He marched with us, after some creative thinking on his and some of his shipmate’s part, and he completed all of the physical requirements that we had to including a survival jump off of the high board.  I remember one incident in particular, it was during a company run and Robert had fallen down.  To see him not only get up but also finish the run with bloodied knees and hands is one of the finest example of the determination and pride in this country that make America so great.  

He has more heart and courage then some of us who participate in life with no limitations at all.  I whole heartedly recommend Robert Dittman for a commission in the Texas State Guard.

Very Respectfully,

Dan P. Godiksen

ENS       USCGR

